Madalyn Letellier

From: Dan Moore

Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 11:30 AM

To: Public Comments

Subject: New website contact form submission

[Please note: This is an automated message. The message below was submitted to www.somervillema.gov/Contact. *** Please address your reply to the email address of the constituent of the best person to respond to this message, please forward it to the appropriate person and webmaster@somervillema.gov. Thank you!]

MESSAGE:

Name: Robert Bao

Department to Contact: City Council - Lodge a Public Comment to the City Council

Submitted: 2024-05-14 11:28:26
Reply to:

Message: Dear Somerville City Council,

I am a long time resident of the City of Somerville. I enjoy this city's vibrant atmosphere. This weekend was the annual Somerville PorchFest and crowds of people passed through the Somerville Bike Path behind my house. The event itself was enjoyable, however there were only 3 portable toilets on the long stretch of the bike path between Willow Ave and Cedar St, each with a long waiting line. There were so many bands in this area and many people came to see them. As a result, I witnessed multiple people urinating on the trees/fences behind my property (as well as the neighbors') and ruining the atmosphere. Eight people also rang my doorbell to ask to use my bathroom (which we allowed). I understand they are fellow attendees who came to enjoy this event, and are desperate enough to ask a stranger for permission to enter their home. However I believe it would be a mistake to let the residents who live near the PorchFest performers take on this burden privately. Please distribute more facilities for attendees to use to relieve themselves for next year's PorchFest.

Best, Robert Bao

City of Somerville Public Records Notice

Please be advised that the Massachusetts Attorney General has determined that email is a public record unless the content of the email falls within one of the stated exemptions under the Massachusetts Public Records Laws.